Breton Agricultural Society Minutes
April 8-2021

Zoom Meeting

1. Call to order at 7:03 pm

2. Attendance- Bonnie Lachance, Wendy Boyes, Janet Young, Deanne Young, Mark Raines, Trent Wirsig, Deanne Medhurst, Kim Bradshaw, Kathie Jo Hoffarth, Tom Impey, Thomas Movald, Alice Fenton, Robert Fenton, Darren Scott, Margaret Smith.
3. Approval of agenda: Moved to be accepted as amended by Mark, 2nd by Thomas Movald.

4. Minutes from March 11th 2021- Moved to be accepted by Trent, 2nd by Thomas Movald.

5. Old Business: a) Meat- Trent is picking up meat tomorrow (Apr.9th) then the committee will compile what will all be avaliable.

                         b) Paint Night- Paint night will be on May 14th @ 6pm. The cost will be $60/person to participate. Advertising will start next week. 10-12 people have already expressed an interest. Registration will be online or at the Breton ATB.
                        c) Easter Egg Hunt Update- Deanne Young gave a verbal report on the Easter Egg Hunt that was organized. 146 people were in attendance including the committee members that worked hard to bring this together. People would like to see this event again. It was a truely successful event that included a walk past the extended care facility after the egg hunt had wrapped up. The coloring contest was a large and engaging part of getting folks involved. Alice suggested that she could use numbers on how each component of the day was broken down.

                         d) Website ads- Deanne young gave a summary of some examples of other website ads from Leduc County. Mostly locally grown and produced food and some service listings. Discussion commenced on how to make something similar happen, including costs. Alice volunteered to contact Jordan Gooderham to get analytical info to the committee.

                         e) FCC Grant- Community Spirit Grant has been applied for by Alice. She applied for $25000. When looking into sound systems to be placed in the new hall, she said she found quotes fro $14000-$43000. Apparently many applications come in for this grant annually. The end of August is the timeline for approvals of this grant. Darren brought up the fact that there are  many grants we may be eligible for and that needs to be researched.

                           f) Kitchen Meeting- Bonnie, Alice, Deanne Young met with Diane Wilson and some others to assess the kitchen in the new hall. Deanne Y. gave a recap of what took place and she forwarded the following comments: Those in attendance that day come up with a design concept for an island and countertops. Some other brainstorming of the usefullness of the kitchen as well as the idea that a half sized stand up freezer would be more than adequate and that would allow more overall room. Also some ad ons for additional equipment and supplies which could include more cart trollies and dish trollies. Some items from the old hall kitchen can be moved over and utilized. Door stops still are needed in the kitchen. Sam is sending a quote to the engineer, then that goes to the CAO of the village. Ten days and up to two weeks are the time required for construction time for the island/counter tops/prep area if it were approved. Plugs are needed to plug steam tables in. electrical needs were discussed, as well as the general usefulness of the kitchen and the other components that would be required to make the area user friendly.
6. Janitors Report- None given

7. Financial Report- Alice presented her treasurures report. Alice moved her report be accepted as circulated. 2nd by Mark. Discussion insued over the ulitity costs in the old hall vs the new hall. The contractor has been paying the utility costs on the new hall while it has been under construction, so it is uncertain what the monthly costs are.

8. New Business-a) Hall Update- None avaliable. It is nearing the completion/turnover stage.

                          b) Fund Raising Ideas- A vehicle trunk garage sale concept was floated out for consideration. $10/ parking spot was a potential fee that was discussed. A question arouse to whether the RV park could be utilized for this. An April 30th date was brought up. A pre registration would be required and health protocols would need to be looked into. Wendy volunteered to put it up on Facebook page to see if there would be enough interest.

                           c) Volunteer Hours- Everyone is to submit their volunteer hours to Alice via email or text.

                          d) July 1st Celebrations- There was discussion on what July 1st could look like with the Covid-19 health protocols still in place. Perhaps a take out pancake breakfast? Or other things that may be allowable. Darren is to bring July 1st up at the next regular Elks meeting and will bring back any pertinent info. Bonnie and Trent will also try to attend.

9. Correspondence- None

Next meeting- May 13th@7:00pm

Adjourned at 8:06 pm

